Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
October 25, 2012
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on September 25, 2012 at approximately 7:30 by Bob Nelson.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Candlewood Bassmasters, Greater Hartford Bassmasters, and Talcott Mountain Bassmasters.
Correspondence:  None.
Announcements: 
· The CBFN has received the $500 check from Verizon to pay for one of the 2012 Casting Kids prizes.
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:   Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report:  Dave Santos.
Boating Advisory:  Tom Reynolds:
· Lattins Cove Boat launch parking lot has been graded, but no other work will be done until the launch at Lilly is completed.  Lilly is slated for a spring 2013 start.
· The Candlewood draw down is done for now and no deep draw down will be done for this winter.
· Conventional radar is no longer allowed for boating speed enforcement. Only laser will be used from now on.
· This fall, boater safety certificates will only be available on line from then on.
· There are presently only 51 ENCON officers in CT.
· The upcoming 2013 Boaters Guide will be in a larger format, similar to the fishing license guide.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· The classic was recently held on the CT River and the turnout was pretty good, 38 boaters and 27 non-boaters.
· November 3rd will be the annual tournament committee trailer clean up at Dan Monroe’s home in Wallingford.
· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson:
· The 3rd Quarter Pure Fishing Discount Purchase Program for your members will open on October 1st.  We have included almost the entire Pure Fishing portfolio at a discount of 25% of MSRP.  Each member is allowed to purchase up to a total of 4 items during this quarter and the purchase window is September 15th – October 31st.  

· Each of you and your members are a key element in gaining awareness and education on our brands and products and we are proud to support you with our discount purchase program.  

· This program is not designed to circumvent any retailers and we strongly encourage your members to support them with any additional purchases.  

· Here are the instructions for placing orders:

· Click the link below.

· https://www.shakespeare-fishing.com/tackle_shack/
· Enter your complete email address as your username (this is how we will contact you regarding your order)

· Enter this password:  TackleShack@2012

· Mid State Batteries- Please consider them for your battery needs.

· La Quinta- La Quinta has a special rate for fishermen of $84 with a breakfast.

· Microtel- Microtel has a fisherman’s rate of $69.

· Best Western- Best Western has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· The Newberry Inn- The Newberry Inn has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· Castle Baits- Castle Baits new products can be seen on their website www.castlebaits.com
· US Reel-The new phone number and address for US Reel is: 866 -229-(REEL) 866-229-7335
· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us free memberships to be used at our banquet. 

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle’s products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· Kistler Rods-Kistler Rods will be giving us 6-2013 rods for the banquet. The Kistler website has weekly and daily specials: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com-All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· Keitech-Keitech has given us baits to be distributed at the banquet. 

· Carhartt- TheCarhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place, in Dedham, MA has a discount for CBFN members when they shop in the store.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   None.
Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Committee: Dave Santos:

· Dave announced that he will soon be meeting with a representative from UCONN to discuss the upcoming scholarship awards.  The awards should be handed out some time in November.  There will two this year since none was handed out last year.
Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· Banquet is 11-10-12 at the Chowder Pot in Hartford.

· There is approximately $16000.00 in raffle prizes.

· Sylvia Morris is accepting reservations for the upcoming banquet.  Please RSVP by 10/29.
· If you or anyone you know has items to contribute to the raffle table at the banquet, please contact Sylvia Morris.

· It has been confirmed that Jason Quinn will be our guest speaker.
Membership Committee:  None.
Website Committee: 
· The website is still under construction and constantly being updated.  

· There is an opinion link on the home page, please give us some input if you would like to see anything special.

· We are currently working on the details of the contract.

Audit Committee:   
· An audit committee will be formed in November and will meet in December to perform the audit.

Youth Report:  
· Ron Frisk is currently at the nationals and will have a full report at the next meeting.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris:

· The first meeting for the 2013 state team will take place at 4:45 prior to the banquet on 11-10-12 at the chowder pot.
· Pictures will be taken then of the members.
· The divisional will be held at Sebago Lake out of Point Sebago on September 16 thru the 20th 2013.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business
· Excused absences:  Bass Busters, and Housatonic Valley Bassmasters.
· Nominations are still being accepted for all 4 executive officer positions.  If you would like to nominate someone, please contact either  Morrie Ahern – (860)508-2201, Racheal Rose – (860)212-5598, or Terry Baksay – (203)209-1686.
· Jon Puhalski is still accepting nominations for chapter awards which will be handed out at the upcoming banquet.
· The By-Law change proposals were handed out to all reps in attendance.  Please review them with your clubs and they will be discussed at the November meeting and voted on at the December meeting.
· Proposed bylaw change # 1-2013

· Article XII, B, 3, c – Tournaments/CBFN State Championship

· c.   A properly completed and signed application form and entry fee must be postmarked ten (15) days prior to the pairings meeting. 

· Proposed Change

· c.   A properly completed and signed application and entry fee must be postmarked by a mailing deadline determined by the Tournament Director.

· Note: This change will be needed if the board votes to eliminate the State Championship pairings meeting.

· Proposed bylaw change # 2-2013

· Article XII, B, 3, e – Tournaments/CBFN State Championship

· e.  Refund of entry fees will be made only if proper notification is made to tournament headquarters prior to deadline. 

· Proposed Change

· e. Refunds will be granted if the Tournament Director is notified at least 72 hours prior to the start of the tournament.  In the case of an emergency, refunds will be handled at the discretion of the Tournament Director. 

· Proposed bylaw change # 3-2013

· Article XII, B, 3, f – Tournaments/CBFN State Championship

· f.  The Contestants will be paired by blind draw. The time and place of the drawing will be announced by the Tournament Director. 

· Proposed Change

· f. Computerized pairings of all participating contestants will be performed and posted on the CBFN website no later than the one week prior to the State Championship Tournament.  Boaters who are paired together shall contact the Tournament Director or designee no later than the Wednesday preceding the tournament and indicate which boat will be used.  Although not necessary, the Tournament Director will have full discretion on whether or not to hold a pairings meeting prior to the event. If it is determined that a meeting is necessary the pairings will be announced at that meeting after which they will be posted on the CBFN website.

· Note: This will allow the Tournament Director to forego a pairings meeting.

· Proposed bylaw change # 4-2013

· Article XII, C, 4 – Bryan V. Kerchal Tournament of Club Champions

· 4.  Invitations will only be sent to those clubs that have been a member of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation for at least six months during the previous calendar year.

· Proposed Change

· 4. Tournament applications will be made available on the CBFN websitea minimum of one month prior to the event.  Each club sending a representative to participate is required to have been a member in good standing of the Connecticut BASS Federation Nation for a minimum of six months during the previous calendar year. 

· Proposed bylaw change # 5-2013

· Article XIII, B, 3 – Financial Management

· 3.  Purchases in excess of $250.00 shall require the approval of the Board of Directors.

· Proposed Change

· 3.  Purchases in excess of $1000.00 shall require the approval of the Board of Directors.

· Proposed bylaw change # 6-2013

· Article XIII, B, 4 – Financial Management

· 4.  Any donations from the Federation which exceed $500.00 will be tabled until the following meeting so that the Board of Directors can confer with their clubs before it is voted on. 

· Proposed Change

· 4.  Any donations from the Federation which exceed $2500.00 will be tabled until the following meeting so that the Board of Directors can confer with their clubs before it is voted on. 

· Sylvia Morris went to Maine to look at accommodations for the 2013 state team and will present her findings at the next meeting.
· The contract for the building and maintenance of the website is currently being worked on with the Triton Group.
· Mickey Soler is currently competing at the Nationals and will be here next month with a report.
· Rosters and Dues are due at the November Meeting.  Please make sure to get them in on time.  Also, don’t forget to update and pay your B.A.S.S. national dues as well.  Every member of your club must be on a CBFN roster and a current National BASS member.
New Business

· There was no new business.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:50 p.m.

Next Meeting: November 18, 2012
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
